Faculty Senate Minutes
Date 5/9/11
SU 313 4:00 – 5:30 p.m.

Agenda
Hughes called the meeting to order at 4:05

Present:
Senators: Hughes (chair), Waters (vice chair), Conner, French, Carrabbe, Mraz, Stangfeld, Miller-Francisco, Oswald (alternate for Page), White, Sagmiller, Ettlich, Nordquist, Whitman, Carter, Naumes, Laughlin, Chenjeri, Wilkins-O’Riley Zinn, Siem, Mills

Guests: Mary Cullinan, Jim Klein, Kelly McAllister (student representative), Susan Walsh, Jon Eldridge, Laura O’Bryon, Pat Acklin
Approval of minutes from 4/25 (4:00 – 4:05)

The minutes of the 4/25 senate meeting are not yet finalized.  They will be sent for approval at the 5/23 meeting.

Announcements (4:05 – 4:10)

· Carter:  Chairs of departments whose senate seat(s) is coming open will receive email notification.
Sagmiller: One of the student achievement data analysis software packages under consideration was demonstrated today from 9:30 – 3.  SOU is making a purchase decision for one of the candidate packages this month.
Mraz: We still need more faculty to serve on committees for next year.  We will send a 2nd notice this week.  Please contact possible candidates for open positions.
Comments from President Cullinan (4:10 – 4:15)

Ashland held an emergency planning meeting for immunization: 25 – 30% of school children are not vaccinated.
There will be a state revenue forecast midweek, which will probably be flat, but we don’t know for sure.
Oregon legislators Bates and Buckley are holding a town meeting at the Ashland Public library on Friday from 6 – 8 PM.
A hearing of the Secretary of State audit of how faculty spend their time showed legislators are supportive of higher education.  We are pleased with their positions.

Comments from Provost Klein (4:15 – 4:20)

An article in the Oregonian noted the aforementioned audit claims there is a general lack of understanding of how professors work.  Legislators took no action on the audit.
Klein is meeting with 3 chairs, Ettlich, Stone, and Pleva, to track faculty release time.
Klein asked for reports from the following task forces:

Honors (Chenjeri)
The task force has produced:
· Mission and vision statements in Fall
· Learning outcomes in Winter 

· Working on a core curriculum for the honors college in Spring. So far, we have upper division templates and a subcommittee to work on University seminar curriculum.
Future plans include:

· Producing a curriculum report in the next couple of weeks
· Staffing needs (following curriculum planning)
Unique characteristics of the SOU honors program include:

· The work of our honors students is tuned to our biological and cultural region.

· Students are expected to be able to discuss both the practical and intellectual sides of an issue.
Student evaluation (Sagmiller):
Looking at what questions would be most helpful on the forms students use to evaluate faculty performance.

· We are most interested in finding questions that speak to teacher quality and required student effort in a course.
· We will not remove ‘question 1: Was this teacher effective.’

· Questions will center around: teacher organization, feedback, how hard did students perceive they worked, and writing skills.

Pilot surveys:

· MAT students this week using surveymonkey.com.

· Volunteer faculty this spring.

· Contact Cynthia White if you would like to be part of a pilot.

White: 

We are working to achieve comparability between paper and online formats.  We would like to have established faculty do both paper and online formats to help answer the question: “Are response rates comparable in both formats?”
McAllister (student): Will there be a question addressing students’ relationship with their professor?

Sagmiller: We have a question on approachability.

White: We can put in other questions on as well.

Waters: Are all faculty going to be required to use either the carrot (extra credit) or the stick (grade penalty) to get student participation?

White: Not in the committee’s authority to make a such a rule
Sagmiller: Want to address whether the students perceive they are learning the foundational outcomes for accreditation.

Ettlich: When first presented, we proposed expanding the all campus question to 4 or 5 common questions.  Now it looks like it is 10 or 12?

Sagmiller: No. 

Ettlich: Would rather have 4 or 5 questions on the instructor, then departmental questions, so students will give us departmental feedback.
Sagmiller: Yes, brevity is important, but we would like to get quality data too.
Ettlich: I would like to use 3 open ended questions.

White: We are charged with: 1) Keeping the all campus question, and 2) improving the set of questions.  We plan to accomplish these charges in two phases: 1) Comparability of paper to online evaluations with regard to the all-campus question, 2) improvement of other questions.

AC Report from Jody Waters (4:20 – 4:25)

It was a short meeting last week.  The state audit results were discussed.
Student Senate Report (4:25 – 4:30)

Kelly McAllister: ASSOU elections are finished; officers will be sworn in tomorrow night.  The President and VP will be putting together their new cabinet.  Applications for cabinet positions available Wednesday.  
45 students went to Salem with the WTF campaign.  We couldn’t have done it without the faculty.  Email assougovafffairs@sou.edu if you have questions or suggestions.  Legislators interacted with students, and we consider the trip to have been effective.

Information Items:

OUS Faculty Leadership Council (FLC) Meeting, 5/13/11 (4:30-4:35)
This council is an aggregate of Faculty Senate chairs or presidents (or their delegates).  Meeting Friday 13th,  10 – 3 in Eugene.  Hughes cannot attend.  
Will anyone volunteer?  Contact Hughes if you could go.  In lieu of a volunteer, Hughes will obtain meeting minutes.

UPC Report—Mark Tveskov (4:35-4:45)
None.  Tveskov not present.
Discussion Items: 

Curriculum Committee—Pat Acklin (4:45-5:00)
We have several new courses, a new minor in Emerging Media and Digital Arts, and a new prefix  – Learning commons.
(See FS 4-25-11.doc attached to the agenda email sent by Hughes 5/6/11.)

Also have a new honors program, Elementary Ed. with Honors, which has passed the honors and curriculum committees.

Ettlich: Can we have a new prefix with no faculty in the program?

Acklin: The Intensive English Program had no faculty.  Hoping to get the course on the books, so it could be piloted.
Ettlich: Who will teach it?

Acklin: We do not yet have a new course form for LC 199.

Klein: This course is support for ‘expected function skills’ about 30% of freshman need some kind of transition course. (250 of 800)

Acklin: Should these credits be allowable toward the 180?
White: We have new programs around health are these part of the transitional framework for success?
Eldridge: 

· This program was a small pilot we would like to turn it into a larger pilot.

· We are considering requiring it for freshman on academic warning.

· 16% of Freshman are on academic warning after the first term.

Acklin: Here today so we could get it approved in two weeks.

McAllister: Would this program be open to transfers as well as freshman?

· Eldridge:  Yes.

Mraz: Will there be financial aid for these courses?

Klein: Yes.
Hughes: Native American Studies (NAS) has four new offerings.  Are there faculty resources for these new offerings?

Acklin: Curriculum Committee does not evaluate this.  It is now the purview of the dean to decide if there are resources.

Klein: There is a new hire in NAS.
White: These courses have been successfully taught in the past with 399 course numbers.
The Senate entered executive session at this point.
Respectfully submitted,

· Pete Nordquist

